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Touring and Automobile Club of the Islamic Republic of Iran

Member of Alllance Intermational de Tourlsm Unlon & Federation international de L"Automobille

Reg Nod4 Fondation 1665

A
Date: s ,Sae."mbzfzon

No: 3.02'q8.,‘34.5

Dear Colleagues, Dear friends,

| would like to apologize for any inconvenience occurred to your club/Federation or your
members/customers regarding the restriction on temporary importation of the motorcycles
with engine capacity of more than 250 CC into Iran.

It is my pleasure to inform you of the following important updates:

1- According to Iran’s Customs Administration official letter dated 24, August 2019, the
temporary importation of the motorcycles above 250 CC into Iran is permitted.

Note: An AIT/FIA Carnet de Passages en Douane (CPD) is advised by the Customs
Administration for the temporary importation of all the motor vehicles and trailers.

2- According to Iran’s Traffic Police official letter dated 17, August 2019, the ban on
temporary traffic of the motorcycles above 250 CC belonging to the foreign travelers and
tourists is removed.

Note: A temporary registration number plate (in Persian alphabet/s or number/s) should be
allocated for such motorcycles at the nearest Traffic Police Station, upon advice (in written)
by the Customs’ officers at the borders on arrival.

We will do our best to update you about information you need to know before travel to Iran .
with a motoring vehicle as soon as possible.

Sincerely Yours,

Mehdi Alamdar
Head of International Affairs
Member of the AIT/FIA Customs Council
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